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CONGREGATIONAL NEWS, continued
 

Beer & Hymns will meet next on Monday, 
November 12 from 7-8pm at Trinity Irish Pub 
on the Corner. We will meet on the second 
Monday of each month for singing and 
fellowship with members of our church, 
members of other area churches, and of 
course, the UVA community. See you there!  
 

ïðï 
 

WE REFUSE TO BE ENEMIES: Please plan to 
join us on Tuesday, November 13 at 7pm for 
a conversation with Daoud Nassar, Palestinian 
Christian farmer and Director of the Tent of 
Nations. Located on the Nassar family's 100 
acre farm and orchard outside of Bethlehem 
in the West Bank, The Tent of Nations has 
become an international peace center 
attracting thousands of visitors annually. 
Visitors, including many Israelis, join together 
to plant trees, harvest olives and fruit, teach 
at the Women's Education Center, lead 
activities in Summer Children's Camps, and 
work together in pursuit of a just peace 
through non-violent action.  
 

This event is being co-sponsored by Peace 
Lutheran and St. Mark. As part of our 
commitment to host Daoud, we need to 
provide housing for three people the night of 
November 13, and breakfast the next 
morning. If you are available to host one or 
more people, please contact Pastor Viktoria 
at PastorViktoria@stmarklutheran.org. 
 

ïðï 
 

St. Mark Clean-Up Day, Saturday, November 
17, 9amς1pm: Whether you can help out for 
just a little while or for a long time, please join 
us to help spruce things up a bit in preparation 
for Advent and Christmas. We plan to meet 
rain or shine, as we have indoor and well as 
outdoor tasks to perform. Please contact Mark 
Giesecke if you can help out. 

 
 
 

The Women's Bookclub will meet on Monday 
November 26, at 7:00 in the church library. 
We will be discussing άYƛƭƭŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CƭƻǿŜǊ 
aƻƻƴέ by David Grann.  The subtitle is άOil, 
Money, Murder and the Birth of the FBI.έ 
Please come and discuss the book with us! 
 

ïðï 
 

If you have not picked up your copy of the 
latest member directory, they are available in 
the narthex, or contact the church office at 
office@stmarklutheran.org for a digital copy.  
 

 

ïðï 
 

Please pray for the work of our 2018 
nominating committee: Susan Horton, Rich 
Leahy, Sara Bon-Harper and Laurel McClurken. 
They will be in prayer and discernment in 
calling people to take leadership positions at St. 
Mark. We give thanks for Sara and Laurel, the 
two outgoing members of our leadership 
council. They have served our church faithfully, 
following the Spirit's lead in making decisions 
on behalf of the congregation. 

 

ïðï 
 

We have a group of anonymous members who 
write the prayers for our Sunday service. Our 
effort is to create prayers that are meaningful 
to our congregation, reflecting a personal and 
immediate focus for St. Mark. Our intention is 
for these prayers be specifically responsive to 
what happens in our community, the needs 
and concerns around us and in the world. 
Writers are given the prayer assigned to that 
Sunday and then may add, delete, completely 
rewrite as the moment suggests. Sound like 
something you might want to try?  Maybe 
explore with one of the current writers? Please 
let me know. Elaine Oakey  
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THANKSGIVING TABLE TALK by Pastor Viktoria 
 

One of my favorite celebrations that I experienced coming to the US was Thanksgiving. My first 
experience of being in an American family was to be invited to a Thanksgiving dinner as an 
international student. An American classmate invited me because she knew I had no family here. I 
was amazed by the concept of a potluck where family members brought different parts of the dinner 
and that we would gather around a table telling each all what we were thankful for. It was also the 
ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ L ǎŀǿ ǘƘŜ ά/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ {ǘƻǊȅΣέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ƳŜ ƻŦ Ƴȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎΦ   
 

I wonder if today it takes an extra effort to gather our families and talk. The kids are hardly looking up 
from their cell phones while parents and grandparents and extended family try to avoid topics that 
are divisive. It takes much courage and faith today to step back and claim a space just for family and 
just for God. It takes courage to listen and be with a person who disagrees with us, who believes 
something different.  It is very damaging to divide each other, especially our family members, by our 
ǇƻƭƛǘƛŎŀƭ ƭƛƴŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ άǊƛƎƘǘέ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎΦ  
 

I think back to my first Thanksgiving dinner, and it impressed me so much that I wrote about it to my 
family back home. It was the generosity of my hosts to invite me into their conversations, to share 
their personal stories, to be interested in my experiences different than theirs, to assume that as a 
stranger and outsider I also had something to share; my hopes and dreams were not there to be 
challenged but valued. 
 

What we learn from Christ is the simple way he sat down with people to have meaningful 
conversations. People were as divided as today, and yet Christ managed to find a place at the table 
with teachers, disciples, tax collectors, sinners; and when it came to family gatherings, such as 
weddings, he made sure wine was well supplied.  
 

Just the action of sharing a table with people from the opposite side was so revolutionary that it drew 
attention. Jesus did not nurture convictions and opinions; rather he invited questions, personal 
stories, even doubts to engage everyone. Instead of joining any existing political parties that aligned 
with his goals, Jesus had a simple mission that people were free to join or not.  
 

My hope for our Thanksgiving tables is that we might be able to let go of our certainties in order to 
live out our faith. Faith can only be lived out in relationships. It is lived and practiced by gathering 
people around a table where we invite Christ to be the host. We invite people to the table not to 
move them to our side but to give them space at table that belongs to God.   
 

I am forever thankful for that first Thanksgiving dinner. It helped me see myself no longer as just an 
outsider but being part of a community that we might call American. 

 
A very happy Thanksgiving to you and yours 

 

We do not hold a Thanksgiving worship service at St Mark, but should you like to attend a 
service, here are two options for you: 
  

Wednesday, November 21:   Church of Our Savior Episcopal - 7pm 
Thursday, November 22:   St. Paul's Memorial Episcopal - 10am 





http://www.virginialarcum.org/
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CAMPUS MINISTRY 
 

Our Campus Ministry group has been 
having a great time together this fall! We 
meet weekly after worship for lunch, 
conversation and Bible study. We also 
gather for other fun activities, like our 
recent visit to the huge corn maze at 
Liberty Mills Farm and a dinner with the 
{ǘΦ aŀǊƪ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ άŀŘƻǇǘŜŘέ 
students.  

Keep an eye out for upcoming activities 
and opportunities to get to know our 
UVA students better! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

PRESCHOOL 
 

Greetings from the preschool! Just last week, I was chatting with 
another director of a church preschool and she mentioned that 
they struggle with the preschool feeling separate from the 
church. I think this is common for many church preschools. The 
preschools operate during hours that are different from most 
worship services, the teachers are frequently not members of 

ǘƘŀǘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀǊŜ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ άǎŜƭŦ-ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎέ ŜǘŎΦΧ .ŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǘƛƻƴΣ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 
thinking about what it means for our preschool to be a ministry of this church, which led me to reflect 
oƴ ǘƘŜ άŎƛǊŎƭŜ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜέ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ōƻŘȅ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ŀǎ ǎŜŜƴ ƛƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ ƘŜǊŜΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
preschool. 
 

9ǾŜƴ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŀ άǎŜƭŦ-ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎέ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΣ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ǎŜǇŀǊŀǘŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ƴƻǊ ƛǎ 
the church separate from the preschool. Our daily lives our intertwined like the symbolic circles of the 
trinity. Over the past year, and since we opened as a full-Řŀȅ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ όŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŀǘΗύ 
ǿŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ  

-- continued on next page -- 





http://serrv.org/?a=LDR
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NOTES FROM THE PERENNIAL GARDEN 
 

In September and October as you 
walked up the sidewalk to church 
hopefully you had a chance to enjoy 
these two nice patches of pink flowers 
pictured here: first the New England 
Asters in front of the Education wing, 
and then the Japanese Anemones in 
the main garden near the front door. 
The cool fall temperatures are now 
bringing changes to the forest and 
changes to the garden. The golden 
yellow of the Black-Eyed Susans and 
lovely pink of the Purple Cone flowers 
have faded from view, but their seed 
pods are still valuable as food for the 
birds. Once the seeds have been 
enjoyed by the birds, the flowers can 
be deadheaded and the stems cut back 
to a little above the crown, which 
serves as protection for the roots of the 
plant over the winter. All throughout 
the fall the crown continues to grow, 
putting out fresh new green leaves as 
the root system expands underground 
until the ground freezes, which does 
not usually happen until late in 
December. The faded flowers of some 
plants can be left as winter interest for 
us and as winter habitat for the birds, 
though the garden may seem a bit 
unkempt to the untrained eye. The 
berries on the three lovely Foster 
Hollies in the garden will soon be turning red and will be both a delight to our eyes and a feast for the 
birds.  
 

¢ƘŜ tƛŜŘƳƻƴǘ ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ aŀǎǘŜǊ DŀǊŘŜƴŜǊǎ ƻŦŦŜǊ ŀ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘŀƭƪǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳ άDǊƻǿ ¸ƻǳǊ DŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ 
{ƪƛƭƭǎέ ƻƴ ƻƴŜ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ŀ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŦǊƻƳ н-4 pm at Trinity Episcopal Church on Preston Avenue. The one 
coming up on November 17 is specifically on άtǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ DŀǊŘŜƴ ŦƻǊ ²ƛƴǘŜǊέ:  they point out that 
gardening does not end when the season cools, and to help you ensure a successful spring they offer 
ǎƻƳŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ǘƛǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ άǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ǘƻ ōŜŘέ ǘƘƛǎ ŦŀƭƭΦ   
 

- Submitted by Helen Ida Moyer, a Piedmont Virginia Master Gardener volunteer with Albemarle 
County Extension 



https://dart-ncvolunteer.communityos.org/volunteer-registration
https://community.elca.org/hurricane-relief?_ga=2.208924944.347714166.1538885146-759404849.1523449188&_gac=1.149950660.1537542942.Cj0KCQjwrZLdBRCmARIsAFBZllEXsafv79RGWa8QvMDJr-kfNprklL9zt5S2VRXnYpDp02yora8Iq0kaAkbQEALw_wcB
https://community.elca.org/hurricane-relief?_ga=2.208924944.347714166.1538885146-759404849.1523449188&_gac=1.149950660.1537542942.Cj0KCQjwrZLdBRCmARIsAFBZllEXsafv79RGWa8QvMDJr-kfNprklL9zt5S2VRXnYpDp02yora8Iq0kaAkbQEALw_wcB
https://community.elca.org/hurricane-relief?_ga=2.208924944.347714166.1538885146-759404849.1523449188&_gac=1.149950660.1537542942.Cj0KCQjwrZLdBRCmARIsAFBZllEXsafv79RGWa8QvMDJr-kfNprklL9zt5S2VRXnYpDp02yora8Iq0kaAkbQEALw_wcB
https://www.thrivent.com/making-a-difference/living-generously/disaster-response/
https://www.thrivent.com/making-a-difference/living-generously/disaster-response/
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